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From the President 
 

Dear Members 
 

The latest lock-down in Melbourne because of Covid makes me realise, 
once again, how lucky we have been in Canberra over the past months. 
By doing our bit as citizens of the ACT and surrounding region, and as 
members of our Society, we have been able to continue to operate in 
the óNew Normalô.  
 

Registering on the óCheck In CBRô when entering the Studio therefore 
remains essential, as does the cleaning of surfaces after use. Thank 
you all for keeping this up. Without it we wouldnôt be able to do what we 
like most: attending our work groups or workshops, like the recent one 
by Tony White, being organised by several dedicated volunteers. 
Please check out the upcoming workshops of Jo Hollier (Collagraph 
Printing) and Bobby Graham (Digital Art) and enroll before places run 
out! 
 

Speaking of volunteers: we are still looking for volunteers to fill various 
vacancies that have opened up in recent months. These are: Studio 
Manager, Workgroups Coordinator, Newsletter Editor, Social Coordina-
tor, Monday Afternoon Workgroup Convenor.  
Please consider putting up you hand and contact a member of the Man-
agement Committee. Remember: many hands make light work. 
 

 
The Management Committee, in response to members having trouble 
printing their membership card, is in the process of creating a business 
card size membership card. We hope that it will make it easier for you 
to register on-line for activities, as well as get discounts at the various 
places in Canberra that recognise ASOC membership. 
 

Finally, for those members who have not yet paid their membership 
during the 2020-21Financial Year, please do so before 1 July to avoid 
your membership expiring. 
 

I hope to see you at the Sunday Social on 20 June at the Studio to 
catch-up with members outside of your working groups and meet new friends who have recently joined our 
Society. You will have received a separate email about this. 
 

In the meantime: keep creating your entries for our 80th Spring Exhibition (11 -22 November at the Fitters 
Workshop) and visit the Magpie Room at Dirty Janes to enjoy the work of members of various work 
groups. Currently works of the Friday Contemporary Group are on display. In July it will be the turn of the 
Monday Morning Pastels Group.   With Artistôs regards, Peter van Rens, A/g President 
 

Artists Society of Canberra Inc.  

 PO Box 3629, Manuka Post Office, ACT 2603  & Studio D, 21 Blaxland Crescent, Griffith ACT 2603  

¬A supportive creative community for visual arts and artistsº 

Founded 7 October 1927  
 

June/July  2021                                               Issue No. 491 

The Tony White Workshop  

Hans - Plein Air composing   
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From the Editor 
 

This is a very full issue of the newsletter, and I must thank all the members who have sent me information 
about what they and their groups have been doing. ASOC is such a creative group of people, and I am con-
stantly inspired by displays at our studio workroom and the exhibitions at The Magpie Room at Dirty Janes. 
 

Peter has mentioned that there are vacancies in ASOC for members to help us continue its role in support-
ing people who love creating art in the supportive environment of our studio at M16. If you feel that you 
would like to help, but donôt think you can do it alone, please have a chat to Peter. Some of these roles 
could be managed as a team joint effort. We have over 200 members in our society. Please help.                    
I have repeated the job descriptions for you later in the Newsletter.  
   

This Issue 
 
 

 New members and social media. 
 How to share your news to ASOC 
 ASOC Diary 2021.  
 Workgroup Contact List  
 Workgroup News ï Pastel Explorers, Open Studio and Creative Drawing 
 Workshop News 
 Sunday Social 
 News from The Magpie Room ï Cheryl Parkins and Linda Tawagi + The Magpie Room map. 
 Members News 
 Spring Exhibition Category guide 
 A Note from the ASOC History Project - Alan Jones 
 Opportunities and Information 
 Recommended Reading - Josie White 
 Positions Vacant Information 
 How to keep track of your creative work ï Michaela Laurie 
 An important habit ï or donôt be a plonker 
 Our wonderful sponsors  
 Membership renewal information and ASOC Management Committee News 

                                                                                                                                        Until next time, Michaela Laurie 
 

 

 
 

Please welcome our new ASOC Members 
We look forward to meeting you and seeing your creative work. 

 

Gretchen Alt-Cooper, Magdalena Dickinson, Ian Johnson, 
Julie Ma, David Murphy, Hideko Pentony, Louise Rossi,                                        

Esther Shelley, Andrew Sumner and Marion Wirth. 
 

 
 

Keep in touch by following ASOC through its social media channels  

           

                     

   
Our Facebook page contains updates of                   

art competitions you can enter and many other in-
teresting opportunities. 

 

                           

                          
The public page open to both ASOC members                  

and non-members is 
https://www.facebook.com/Artists-Society-of-Canberra-

149443601882361/  
 
 

We also have a member only Facebook Group where we can 
chat about ASOC, art and what we are creating.                                 
Search in the GROUPS section of Facebook ï                                    

Artists Society of Canberra  

 
 
 
 
 
https://www.instagram.com/artists_society_of_canberra/  

https://www.facebook.com/Artists-Society-of-Canberra-149443601882361/
https://www.facebook.com/Artists-Society-of-Canberra-149443601882361/
https://www.instagram.com/artists_society_of_canberra/
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Who to contact when you have news to share 
     

Are you wanting to let ASOC know about your exhibition, open studio,                      
award, recent creation or news such as competitions or opportunities 
our members would love to hear about? Or an ASOC related question? 
 

Just go to:communications@asoc.net.au   
                                                                                                                                

 

 
ASOC Diary ï please refer to the ASOC Website for updates 

AGM ï The date of the AGM is Sunday 29 August at 5 pm at the Studio. 
 

Month Date Studio Activity Workgroup Studio Display The Magpie Room 
at Dirty Janes 

June Sun 20 Social Sunday ï Mid 
Winter Mulled Wine 

TBC 
 

ASOC Contemporary. 
Flora and Fauna. 

Contempo ï                                     
by the Contemporary 

Workgroup. Until 14 June 

July   All Comers Group. 
Saturday Oils. 

Pastel Explorers Work Group 
12 July ï 1 August 

 

Aug Sun 29 ASOC AGM Expressive Drawing. 
Open Studio. 

 

Drawing Work Group                            
3 ï 24 August 

Flora and Fauna Work Group                           
26 August ï 16 September 

 

Sept Sat 18 
Sun 19 

Robyn Collier ï           
Aspects of Water 

in Oils 
 

Portrait and Life. 
Monday Afternoon Group 

 

Oct Sat 2 
Sun 3 
Mon 4 

Julie Goldspink - 
Watercolour 

Open to all for display All Sorts Work Group                              
7 - 28 Oct 

Nov 11-21 
 

ASOC Spring                 
Exhibition 

 

Open to all for display  

Dec   Open to all for display 
 

 
 

 

 

The Workgroup Contact List                                                                                                    
Full details of each workgroup are available to read on our website: Workgroups ï Artists Society of Canberra (asoc.net.au) 
 

Day Morning Group Afternoon Group Twilight Group 

MONDAY Pastel Explorers 

9.30am ï 1.30pm 

Convenor: Ian Bignall 

ianjbignall@gmail.com  

  

TUESDAY Portrait & Life Drawing  
10.00 am -1.00 pm  
Convenor: Jo Anne Pulko 
maryjo.jap@gmail.com     

0408400472 

Fun with Printmaking  
1.30 pm - 4.30 pm  
Convenor: Simone Doherty: 
62592095 
simonemdoherty@gmail.com 

 

WEDNESDAY Ways with Watercolour  
10.00 am - 1.00 pm  
Convenor: Josie White          
josie.white.au@gmail.com   
 

Creative Drawing 
1.30pm-4.30pm 
Convenor: Tim Hardy 
timahardy@hotmail.com 
0427 369 117 

 

mailto:communications@asoc.net.au
https://asoc.net.au/asoc-workgroups/
mailto:ianjbignall@gmail.com
mailto:maryjo.jap@gmail.com
mailto:simonemdoherty@gmail.com
mailto:josie.white.au@gmail.com
mailto:timahardy@hotmail.com
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THURSDAY All Comers                               
9.30 am - 12.30 pm  
Convenor:  Annette Rennie               
mrennie@bigpond.net.au 
6291 4212 
 

Flora and Fauna  
1:00 pm ï 4.00 pm 
Convenor:  Gillian Bellas 
bellasgillian@yahoo.com.au 
6288 5041 

Expressive Drawing  
5.30-8.30pm                       
Convenor: Jan Ollerenshaw  
jann1@grapevine.com.au              

FRIDAY ASOC Contemporary   
10:00 am ï 4.00 pm  
Convenor:  Cheryl Parkins 
cparkins@grapevine.com.au 
0414 819 719 

  

SATURDAY Saturday Oils 
9.00 am ï 12.30 pm  
Convenor:  Trish Dillon  
bmeehan@grapevine.com.au 
0407495415 

Saturday Afternoon Allsorts 
1:30 pm - 4:30 pm                         
Convenor:  Katie Volter 
katie.volter@hotmail.com  

 

SUNDAY  
 

Open Studio Sundays 
Group held every second 
Sunday 
1.00pm ï 4.00pm 
Convenor: Dee Copeland 

To book and for dates, please 
call Dee direct on mobile:                  
0417 656 173 
 

 

 
 
 

Workgroup News 
 

The Pastel Group 
 

 
The group is in preparation for our Dirty Jane exhibition starting on 12 July. Our contributions will 
include landscapes, still lifes and possibly a portrait or two all done in glowing pastel colours in 
quite a variety of styles ranging from representational to semi-abstract. 
 
We currently have one vacancy for our Monday morning group which meets from 9.30 to 1.30. 
                                                                                        Ian Bignall Pastel Explorers convenor 
 

ART is something that makes you breathe                                                          
with a different kind of happiness.  

      Anni Albers 
 

  

mailto:mrennie@bigpond.net.au
mailto:bellasgillian@yahoo.com.au
mailto:jann1@grapevine.com.au
mailto:bmeehan@grapevine.com.au
mailto:katie.volter@hotmail.com
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OPEN STUDIO - Sunday Afternoons 
 

What can be better than to spend a leisurely Sunday afternoon relaxing with a group of likeminded 
artists painting, sketching and drawing; whether itôs in the studio or out and about doing plein air 
enjoying our beautiful countryside! (see more photos at the end of this edition of the newsletter) 

 

  ASOC Open Studio has been meet-
ing for four months now with a grow-
ing attendance. We have created new 
artworks and explored diverse medi-
ums whilst encouraging one another 
and sharing our expertise. We have 
fun in the studio and our adventures 
have taken us as far as Gundaroo 
where we visited one of our mem-
bers, Margaret Harrison-Smithôs Cork 
Street Art Exhibition recently. 
 

The overall confidence gained and new styles attempted by our members 
has encouraged me as a Convenor. Itôs great to see everyoneôs creative potential emerge as each 
Artist grows and develops their own amazing style. 
 

We have two positions open at the moment, so if youôre interested in joining us you will have to be 
quick! Call me on 0417.656.173 if you have any questions or I can send you details via email (see 
below). 
 

Stay well and safe andékeep on paintingénever give up! 
 

Month Date 

June 13th and 27th 

July 11th and 25th 

August 8th and 22nd 

September 26th 

October 10th and 24th 

November 7th 

December  5th ï Open Studio Christmas Party 

 
CREATIVE DRAWING WORKGROUP  
 

When the ASOC studio at M16 was closed at the outbreak of the pandemic, our workgroup imme-
diately took to Skype to keep in contact and to maintain our drawing activity. The weekly online 
 get- togethers proved to be very successful, with drawing challenges being set and members  
sharing work online for discussion.   

 
Even when the studio re-opened last year, the Skype sessions 
continued, but for a smaller number of our members.  It was  
particularly important for those who remained cautious about  
attending face-to-face in the studio. The content of the Skype 
sessions broadened into general discussions of creating art and 
the work of prominent artists.  Whilst now almost all our members 
are attending sessions at M16, the Skype discussions continue 
fortnightly for a small and keen group of our members. 
 
During 2020 we had a few plein air sessions, being able to do so 
because they readily allow for social distancing.  Recently we had 
a very enjoyable outdoor session at Black Mountain Peninsula, 
with that location offering lots of options in terms of subjects.  
There is nothing like drawing outdoors, compared to relying on 
photos.  More challenging no doubt, such as dealing with chang-
ing lighting conditions.  But enjoyable because of the unexpected.  

 

For enquiries or additional                   
information please contact                 
Dee Copeland (Convenor) on 
0417.656.173 or 
copelands7@hotmail.com 
 
Come along and have some fun! 
Cheers, 
Dee J 

 
 
 

mailto:copelands7@hotmail.com
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For example, we were suddenly surrounded at the penin-
sula by a large group of energetic youngsters taking to the 
water in canoes.  The accompanying photos capture group 
members enjoying the day. 
 

Over the past few terms to accommodate all 17 members 
registered for our group we have had to organise for some 
to attend on alternate weeks so that we do not exceed the 
Covid restriction of 12 places.  However, we are very 
pleased to be back almost to normal, and had our first  
display in May on the studio boards after a long absence. 

 
 

That display was a little preview of the exhibition we will be 
having at Dirty Janes from 3 -25 August.  Our workgroup 
had its first public exhibition, ñDrawn Togetherò, at the 
Kyeema Gallery in Hall during 2019.  It proved very  
successful, and members learned a great deal from  
organising that show. So we are able to build on that initial 
experience. Members look forward again to displaying 
works that demonstrate the diverse work that they create, 
and reflect the range of possibilities in the drawing genre. 
 

The second ASOC drawing group, Expressive Drawing, 
started up in first term, and has been able to accommodate 
some people who faced a long wait to enter the Creative 
Drawing group. The two groups are linked in a number of 
ways. For instance, plein air sessions are open to members 
of both groups, and I send out a fortnightly email Drawing 
News to members across the two groups.   That small  
newsletter includes information about local drawing work-
shops and exhibitions, advice about drawing techniques and 
approaches, and provides links to articles about drawing on 
the national and international scene.  Such news items set 
what we do into the broader context of the lively scene that 
is Drawing today. 

 

                                                                                                                          Tim Hardy   Convenor 
 

Workshops News  

Reports from participants in our most recent workshop:                                                                                 
Tony Whiteôs ñWatercolour ï an Innovative Approachò were that they were kept completely  
engaged and challenged by Tony.  He was described as a very energetic and óhands on teacherô 
who made sure that the pace was such that nobody had time to engage in counterproductive  
practices such as revisiting areas of the painting that they were unhappy with, which often results 
in sabotaging the freshness and vitality of a watercolour painting.   
 

Even complete newcomers to the medium, were determined to continue with their watercolour 
painting ï a very desirable outcome. 
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We are now looking forward to a printmaking workshop with Jo Hollier to be held on 2 ï 4 July 
which will be on Collagraphs and we anticipate it will be very popular with our printmakers and oth-
ers who would like to explore the creative possibilities of this particular technique. (This workshop 
is currently full ï but please register your interest or joining the waiting list by visiting the website) 
 

Bobby Graham will present a six-week course Dive Deeper Into Digital on six Wednesday eve-
nings from 21 July. This course gives those who have done Bobbyôs beginner level workshop an 
opportunity to really extend their digital art skills.  
 

Weôre happy to be able to offer these at very reasonable rates, particularly for ASOC members. 
See the website for full details and registration. 
 

Look out for more news on Robyn Collier ñAspects of Waterò Oils (18, 19 and 20th September) 
and Julie Goldspinkôs ñFour Ways in Three Daysò Watercolour (2, 3 and 4th October). 
 

Workshop Cancellations and Waiting List  
If you try to register online for a workshop but it is already full, you will be redirected to join the 
Waiting List. We really prefer that you join the list in this way, rather than via emails or phone calls, 
please. There are sometimes cancellations and itôs worth being on the Waiting List if youôve missed 
out on getting a place the first time around. The ASOC Cancellations and Refund policy may be 
found on the website. 
 

               
 
 

                                                                             Rosemary White, Jo Anne Pulko and Stephen Clively 

 

Social Sunday at the Studio Sunday 20 June 2 ï 4pm                

for members to catch-up while enjoying a cup of mulled wine prepared by the 
MC. No agenda or speaker: just a chat among existing members and a hello 
to new members. 
  
A gold coin donation will be asked for each cup of cold winter hands and 
chest warming mulled wine. Your donation will go towards the cost of the run-
ning of our 80th Spring Exhibition (11 - 22 November). Otherwise, BYO in 
terms of snacks and drinks (if you don't like mulled wine). 
  
The studio can accommodate 25 people but we can, of course, spill over to 
the corridor and outside should there be a crowd. However, just so we get an 
idea of numbers beforehand, please register via email to ASOC President                                     
Peter van Rens 

 

Fully Booked 

mailto:president@asoc.net.au?subject=Social%20Sunday%2020%20June
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News from The Magpie Room at Dirty Janes, Fyshwick. 
 
 

CONTEMPO ï Friday Contemporary Group 
 

 
 

The members of our Friday óContemporaryô group have been very busy during the past few months 
preparing for their exhibition at Dirty Janes. Our óContempoô exhibition is now on display in the 
Magpie Room (in the back corner) of the Dirty Janes store in Fyshwick until the 14th June.             
We decided not to have a specific theme in mind for the exhibition but have instinctively produced 
colourful, vibrant images of beaches, birds, flowers, vivid landscapes and playful abstracts - all in 
various mediums. We all agreed that after the dreadful year of 2020 with its sombre grey over-
tones, we badly needed to put some colour and fun back into our lives and palettes. óContempoô is 
the result and it clearly demonstrates the wonderful variety in painting styles which make up our 
fabulous group. We have been exhibiting together now for many years and our close camaraderie 
and respect for each other make our Friday sessions an important and enjoyable part of our crea-
tive lives. 
 
PASTEL PERSPECTIVES ï The Pastels Explorers Group 

 
 
 
 
 
Members of the Monday Pastel Explorers 
workgroup are the next group showing at                   
The Magpie Room with Pastel Perspectives,                 
12 July ï 1 August. It promises to be a vibrant and 
sparkling exhibition as pastels are renowned for 
their jewel like colour qualities.  
 
There will be a wide variety of subjects on show 
from this very talented group of pastel artists.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cheryl Parkins, Coordinator for Dirty Janes   
 
 
 
 
 

 


